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Newsletter of the Mayslake Nature Study and Photography Club 

Hosted by the Forest Preserve District of DuPage County 
www.mlnpc.com 

naturephotosclub@gmail.com 
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Upcoming Programs 
 

September 7
th
 ï No Meeting (Labor Day) 

 

September 21
st
 ï Competition 

 

October 5
th
 ï Winter Trees: How to Know Your 

Ash from a Pole in the Ground 

by Jack Shouba 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

New Online Meeting Sign -on Time  

Typically, our Zoom meetings start at 7pm and 

people usually sign-on a few minutes ahead of time.  

We mute members at the start of the meeting so 

there are no distracting noises. Several members 

have stated they miss out on talking with other 

members before the start of in-person meetings.  

So, starting with the September 21st meeting we will 

allow people to sign on starting at 6:30 pm to 

mingle before the start of the meeting at 7 pm.  So 

speak to you then! 

 

 

http://www.mlnpc.com/
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Did You Know?  

Time Lapse Videos 

Do you know how to do time lapse videos?  If you would like 
more info on how to make them and how to process the images 

then watch David Johnstonôs videos,  

How to Take: https://youtu.be/NVDQYYpdBic  

How to Process: https://youtu.be/laJEKsE_0Vg . 

 

 

The New Zoom Digital Competition Process  

We have had to alter the way MNSPC handles Photo Competitions. The new process will only be 
applied to digital images since we cannot be together to view prints for competition. This process 
for the September 21st competition will be as follows: 

1. Competition will all be online and therefore only be for Digital images. 
2. Images will need to be submitted earlier, by September 11 . Members will submit the digital 

images the same as previous competitions to competitionmlnpc@gmail.com. Images will be 
saved with only titles to Dropbox and judges assigned read access. 

3. We will send out a link to the Class A and Class B images to the judges on September 12 th 
with a spreadsheet with corresponding image numbers to record their scores for each 
image. Judges will review and score from their home computer. 

4. Judges will transmit their completed spreadsheets by September 14th  to MNSPC 
coordinator to tally and determine candidates for Awards and Honorable Mentions.  

5. An In/Out spreadsheet will be transmitted to judges by September 16 th  for Round 1 of 
IN/Out. Judges will record the IN/Out choices and send back to the MNSPC competition 
coordinator by September 18 .  If necessary, a Round 2 IN/Out spreadsheet will be 
transmitted to judges by September 19 th.  Judges will record their final In/Out choices and 
return to MNSPC coordinator the day before the meeting, September 20 . 

6. On September 21 st, we will hold a Zoom Competition meeting, show the images, have one 
judge provide verbal comments on each image, and then show the score. At the end we will 
reveal the Honorable Mentions and Award images. 

7. Ribbons will only available upon request. Send email to Ron Symczak 
ronald.szymczak@sbcglobal.net if you would like your ribbon. Ribbons will be distributed 
when we next meet in person. 

 

 

https://youtu.be/NVDQYYpdBic
https://youtu.be/laJEKsE_0Vg
mailto:ronald.szymczak@sbcglobal.net
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Save the Prairie Society (STPS)    
By Jack Shouba  

You probably know Wolf Road Prairie, at Wolf Road and 
31st Street in Westchester, as the prairie with sidewalks. 
They were installed in the 1920s before the Great 
Depression ended development. Today the prairie is an 
Illinois Nature Preserve owned by the Illinois Department 
of Natural Resources and the Forest Preserve District of 
Cook County, with the later organization taking the lead 
on management. But did you know that STPS, a local, all-
volunteer organization, has worked since the 1970s to 
publicize, preserve, protect, manage, and restore the 
prairie. They own and are repurposing a historic 
schoolhouse/farmhouse at the north end of the prairie as 
a Visitor Center, they have workdays on the prairie to cut 
brush and collect seeds and they sponsor tours and 
programs. In addition, they raise funds to hire restoration 
contractors to help manage the prairie. Right now they 
have a fund-raiser going on. I will be matching all 
donations up to $2500. Make sure to note that your 
donation is for prairie restoration. 

savetheprairiesociety.org.   facebook.com/prairiesociety 

 
(Full disclosure: I was a co-founder and long-time 
president of STPS.) 
 

By Jack Shouba 

wild hyacinth in savanna 

sidewalks 

blazing star 

wild hyacinth 

http://savetheprairiesociety.org/
http://facebook.com/prairiesociety
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Nature Corner  

Nature Corner aims to educate about animals, 

flowers, plants and trees.  Each month we will 

include a plant or animal photo and a few 

words about the subject so you may be able 

to identify it when you see it. 

Everyone is encouraged to submit a photo to 

Sheila Newenham at drsnewenham@gmail.com for 

inclusion in an upcoming newsletter. Include 

the name, location and date if relevant, and a 

little information about the subject. 

 

 

 

Black Swallowtail Butterfly  

The Black Swallowtail Butterfly is common to Illinois, and easily recognized by its large shape and forked 
tail, resembling those of swallow birds.   
Three generations are seen in our area throughout the summer, beginning in April or early May.  The 
second generation appears during the middle of June and the final in late August or September.  The 
average life-span of these butterflies is one month. 
They are attracted to sunny spots with weeds and flowers, and are found in gardens, fields, pastures, 
and other open spaces.  Queen Anneôs lace, dill, and fennel plants are their favorites.  Their attraction to 
garden plants makes them a pest to some gardeners. 
Swallowtails are used to symbolically depict the grace and free nature of the human soul, as well as 
hope, endurance, and change. 

By Barbara Dunn 

 

 
 

Membership News  
Jeff Woolley 

Membership in our Mayslake Nature Study & Photography Club 
continues to be strong during these challenging times.  We currently 
have 64 active and contributing members.  Although we are not able 
to meet in-person at Mayslake,  participation in our monthly Zoom 
meetings continues to average between 30 and 37 participants.  
Each of us should be proud of our club, its members, our outings, 
and the various topics of interest covered during our meetings.  From 
any perspective, itôs a vibrant club. 

 

  

Jeff 
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A Summer of Monarchs  

This has been a busy summer for Monarch butterflies, so itôs been a busy summer for me as well. You see, 
for the 2nd year in a row, I became a ñMonarch Momò raising monarch caterpillars from wee eggs to full adult 
butterflies. After planting milkweed in nearly every garden bed this year, I finally harvested a sizable amount 
of eggs to raise. This adventure proved to be quite a commitment at times with me struggling to keep up with 
the feeding of over sixty very hungry caterpillars at one time. You see, there are very few wild milkweed 
patches around here and the ones I did find were mowed down sometime during the summer. Luckily, I have 
monarch friends who gave me tips as to where to find sizable patches to harvest from which was truly a life-
saver for those wee ones in my enclosures. All of this effort was totally worth it as I will be releasing nearly 
200 monarchs by the end of the season! Iôm down to my last seven caterpillars now, and no longer find any 
eggs on my weathered and wilting milkweeds, so Iôm enjoying watching the last of them grow and prepare for 
their migration south to central Mexico. So, for those of you who really love watching butterflies and want to 
help Monarchs regain their numbers, consider becoming a Monarch Mom. You wonôt be sorry! 

Cheryl Rausch 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  

Exhibits  
¶ July 10 ï October 1: Makerôs Choice 

 Online now at http://www.mlnpc.com/2020/07/21/mnspc-online-summer-exhibit-2020/ 

¶ October 2 - December 31 : Macro/Close-up 
Submit photos by September 29.  Upload 1 or 2 jpg photos with or without border, 
sized no more than 1400x1050 to 
https://steveornberg.smugmug.com/upload/NV2VTd/MNSPCMacro by September 29th.  
Image should be titled: First initial LastName-Title-Sequence, such as SOrnberg -
Tulip in the Spring -01.jpg .   

¶ January 3 ï March 31 : Annual cooperative Watercolor/MNSPC exhibit 
Discussions have started with the Watercolor group and they are in the process of selecting 
MNSPC photos to paint.  We will let you know if one of your images is selected and obtain 
your permission to paint it and display in an online exhibit. Submit photos by December 29. 

 

 

http://www.mlnpc.com/2020/07/21/mnspc-online-summer-exhibit-2020/
https://steveornberg.smugmug.com/upload/NV2VTd/MNSPCMacro
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MNSPC Member 

Adventures 

This column highlights the 

nature photo experiences of 

our intrepid members.  Seeing 

where members have been 

and what they have been 

doing may pique your interest 

in visiting some of these 

areas.  We encourage 

everyone to contribute a 

nature -related story for this 

column.  Please email Sheila 

Newenham at 

drsnewenham@gmail.com 

with a few of paragraphs and a 

couple of images about your 

experience. 

 

Dixon Waterfowl Refuge 
Gail Chastain and Steve Baginski 

by Karl Knapp 
 

August is time for our annual pilgrimage to Dixon Waterfowl Refuge. Itôs a 
site we love to visit each year and for us, this is the best time. We ended 
up going 4 times this year, which is a record. Each time we had a 
different and wonderful experience.  
Dixon is in Putnam County where, back in the day, both the Hennepin 
and Hopper Lake were drained for cropland. When the drainage pumps 
were turned off, the area came back to life. The Refuge covers 3000 
acres a mosaic of lakes, marshes, seeps, savannas and prairies.  
In 2012 it was listed as a Wetland of International Importance in 
accordance with the global Ramsar Convention of Wetlands. There are 
only 37 other sites in the US that have this recognition.  
We love to walk and photograph on the Boardwalk though the Wetlands. 
When we first started going the vegetation was just beginning to rebound. 
Now it is tall and thick and flowers abound.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Twelve-spotted Skimmers, Eastern Pondhawks, Black Saddlebags and 
Green Darners were a few of the other Dragonflies we saw.  

Although also not as plentiful, the other Odonota, Damselflies were also 
present.  

 
 

 

 

We love all this, but our main goal, was the Dragonflies. The first time we 
went the day was owned by the Blue Dashers.  By the third time, the 
Halloween Pennants had taken over. The Dragonflies liked to pose 
everywhere on any grass or flower they could find. Once they found a 
perch they liked, they did not move except to go hunting. We were able to 
spend time getting close to them for pictures, even walking right by them 
and they never moved.  
 

 

  

 

mailto:drsnewenham@gmail.com
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It was not just the Odonata (Dragonflies & Damselflies), the Butterflies kept us busy photographing also. 

  

It was once again a great visit to the Dixon Waterfowl Refuge. Who knows, maybe we will get there one 
more time, before the season is over. Then we will have to wait for next year.  
 
 

 

 

 
 

  
  

Tech Tidbit:  

Matt Klowskowski posted a recent blog on adjusting colors in Lightroom using the color 
picker tool in adjustment brushes, gradient, and radial filter.  You can see his entire video 
at https://mattk.com/lightrooms-hidden-color-adjustment/. During the last two minutes of 
this video he described how you can select a color from your image with this tool.  This 
has been a question that many have had and now the mystery is revealed.  Simply left 
click in the color area and while continuing to hold down on the button, move the color 
picker onto your image and hover over the color you want to select and let go of the 

mouse button.  This may be particularly helpful when you have some bright leaves for 
example and want to brush a greener color onto them.  

 

 
Click and drag the color picker to your image then let go to select a specific color in your 

image. 

 
 

 

https://mattk.com/lightrooms-hidden-color-adjustment/

